










PLANNING BOARD 
 
Applicant: Bruce & Joanne Almeida 
 
Address: 14 Edgemere Road (Map 178, Parcel 13) 
 
District: Single Residence/Shoreline Single Residence 
 
Proposal: The proposal before the board is to remove an existing single-family home 

that has been in the same family since its construction in 1923. The 
cottage includes a small two-story structure on a full foundation, three 
long, narrow, single-story enclosed porches, and no garage.  

 
 The proposed new home, with gambrel roof, wrapping porch and attached 

garage, will provide single-floor living that would allow an age-in-place 
situation for the same family to continue on in that location.  

 
The overall aesthetic of the home will be a gambrel-roofed, shingle-style 
home, appropriate for its coastal location and in keeping with the original 
cottage. The homes in the immediate neighborhood vary from traditional 
2-story colonial, Dutch-colonial, and more modern shingle-style homes. 
 
The proposed structure is located on an expanded version of the original 
footprint, while remaining consistent with the scale of surrounding homes, 
and maintains the front and rear setbacks (those perpendicular to the 
shoreline) in order to preserve air flow and water views between this and 
abutting homes. The finish height will be slightly less that the original 
structure. 
 
Exterior materials include cedar shingle siding, architectural-grade asphalt 
roofing shingles, divided-lite windows and doors, carriage-house style 
garage doors, fieldstone-clad chimney, and trim details that mimic the 
traditional style with added crown and bed mouldings. The porch will 
have composite decking in a natural wood tone, traditional railing system, 
and beadboard or ‘v’-groove ceiling. 

 
Landscaping will be kept to a minimum with traditional, lower, plantings 
including evergreen shrubs, hydrangea, and garden beds with a variety of 
native plantings. No trees currently exist on the property and only 
shrubbery will be removed, making way for construction and new 
planting. 
 
The driveway will be asphalt and walkways will be pavers with granite 
landscape steps where needed. 
 




















